WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 3rd October 2006 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: John Thackray acting Chairman; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Janet Robson; Norman Roper; Maureen Biggin; Jim Biggin
2. Apologies for Absence: Roger Hamilton; Terry Darch; 
3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 5th September committee meeting were approved. 
4. Treasurer’s Report: funds stood at £2481
5. Membership: in the continued absence of Terry Darch concern was again expressed about the efficacy of our management of our membership and collectors.
6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: Jim Biggin reported that the JRA has written to the Regional Planning Authority expressing concern about the lack of coordination between Regional Plans, Dorset Waste Plans and the Airport Plan particularly as regards the road system.

7. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: nothing to report.
8. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: a new sound system has been installed. In response to a letter from a resident Sue Shlackman agreed to raise the question of better lighting and white marking of key locations outside the Hall.
9. Delegate to the CBC Accessibility Committee. nothing to report
10. Planning Issues: a plan to build a house at the end of Bosley Close has been referred to the planning committee with a recommendation to refuse. The development of a small estate at the back of Elm Avenue/Canberra road has been withdrawn following our objections. The extension at 4 St Catherine’s Way does not need approval because the house was built pre 1948 and thus incurs limited privileges.
11. Autumn Newsletter: the newsletter has been printed and will be delivered in the week commencing Monday 16th October
12. Hurn Waste Plant: the General Secretary gave a progress report
13. New Speed Limit at Avon Causeway: it was resolved that we would write and support this proposal.

14. Traffic Calming: it was resolved that we would ask CBC what traffic calming measures have survived to be included in the five year traffic plan
The meeting closed at 8.40 pm. Next meeting is on Tuesday 7th November
